Michigan ADA Steering Committee

Meeting Minutes – January 19, 2010
Lansing, Michigan

Present: Vickey Argo, Dick Baker, Paul Ecklund, Curt Hansen, Amy Maes (by phone), Cheryl Mattson, Dan Cooper, Peter Berg (by phone)
Absent: Diane Corrigan-Calley, Shawnese Laury-Johnson, Linda Potter, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams, Tony Wong, Duncan Wyeth

Guest: Jill Gerrie, Disability Network/Michigan
Welcome and Introduction

Approval of Minutes

The minutes were approved.

Regional Report
Peter Berg gave the DBTAC Regional Report:

The transcript and audio recording of December 2009 ADA Audio Conference program “Social Networking Sites and Accessibility” is available on the www.ada-audio.org website.

The transcript and audio recording of the January 2010 ADA Audio Conferencing program “Service Animals:  Unraveling the Differences and Best Practices” will be available on the website by February 1.

The February ADA Audio Conference session will feature staff from Cornell University, Employment and Disability Institute.  This session is scheduled for February 16, 2010 from 2-3:30pm EST.  SRHM and CRCC Credit will be available.  More information is available on the www.ada-audio.org website.

The revisions to Title II and Title III regulations remain on hold based on actions taken by the Obama Administration.   At this time it is anticipated that new regulations will not be issued before mid-late 2010.  One strategy being explored is releasing the regulations in two parts.  ADAAG Revisions would be released first with the other revisions to the regulations implementing Title II and III released second.  This is not confirmed, so stay tuned.

The EEOC is in the process of reviewing the comments collected during the 90-day public comment period on the ADA Amendments Act regulations.  It is anticipated that the final rule will be issued before the end of the first quarter of 2010.

The AccessibilityOnline webinar series which is a collaboration between the National Network of ADA Centers and the US Access Board kicked off it’s first session in December with over 260 individuals across the country participating.  While there were some technical glitches as can be expected/anticipated with the use of technology the overall session was well received.   The 2nd session was held in the 1st week of January and we are currently preparing for the 3rd session to be held February 4, 2010.  This is an exciting collaboration that the Great Lakes ADA Center is taking the lead on.   Registration is free, but there is a $25.00 charge for anyone who wants CE Units for registered courses.  The URL is www.accessibilityonline.org,where you can find the current list of scheduled sessions.  Sessions are held on the 1st Thursday of every month.  The titles and details for sessions are being added as the Access Board finalizes the topics and speakers.

The Great Lakes Center is continuing to coordinate the six states response to the campaign to get 2010 local and state governments to recommit to the full implementation of the ADA before the 20th Anniversary of the ADA.   Allison Stoner from the Center has been in communication with the states to compare mailing lists, organizations, etc. that will be used to promote this program.  It is anticipated that this program will go into full swing in late April to begin the process of gaining attention and raising awareness in preparation for the July 26, 2010, anniversary date.  States will be receiving more information from Allison in coming months.     

The Great Lakes DBTAC is collaborating with the Indiana Institute on Disability to implement a region wide survey that replicates the “ADA Report Card” project undertaken in Indiana over the past several years.   They hope to use this program to promote the 2010 in 2010 program and get some information about ADA compliance and perceptions of compliance from across the region.  The details are still under development but more information will be forthcoming.   They hope that the State Steering Committees will assist them in promoting the survey URL and getting responses from across the state.

The ADA Legal Database is ready for public use at www.adacaselaw.org.   Individuals are encouraged to visit the site and provide feedback on the search process before going “public” and promote the site to the general public.  Your feedback is welcome, and they hope you will find it to be a valuable resource.  The Center has recently entered into a collaboration with the Region II DBTAC located at Cornell University to add case law under Title II and III.  The current database has focused on Title I where the majority of case law has developed, but they are excited about this new collaboration to populate the Title II and III database as well.

The Great Lakes Center has been developing an on-line module for Employers and HR Professional regarding Cultural Competency and the inclusion of disability.  It is hoped that this module will be available for beta testing within the next month.   They will be in contact with the state Steering Committees and seeking volunteers to review the content of the program and provide them with feedback prior to release to the public.

The Great Lakes Center has been involved in a research project focused on individuals who have had a stroke or have a cognitive impairment.  One of the projects associated with this research has been the development of a training module for employers to increase their awareness of cognitive disabilities and accommodations in the workplace.  It will be releasing an on-line module aimed at providing awareness and information to employers on this topic.  They will be collecting data as part of the research project from individuals who participate in the on-line module.  More information will be sent forth when the module is released on the website.

Presentation
Jill Gerrie spoke about Project SEARCH.  You can find more information about it at www.projectsearch.us.
Announcements

The Michigan Youth Leadership Forum will be held June 19-23 at MSU.  There will be 26-27 students participating.  Funds are still being raised; please notify Cheryl if you know of any possibilities.  (Cheryl)
If anyone has the ear of Pat Cannon, please let Paul know.  They are trying to push Medicaid Waiver 1115 due to major cutbacks to CMHs.  About $80 million is needed to get $120 million from the federal government.  (Paul)
The Medicaid Infrastructure Grant and Disability Network/Kent County are putting together a disability job facilitators group.  It could potentially become a model for others to follow.  (Vickey)
The Oakland University student who was unable to live in campus housing won his legal battle and is currently in a dorm.  (Dan)
Habitat for Humanity’s Green Building Summit will be held on January 27 & 28 in Mt. Pleasant.  There will be a demonstration, where attendees can attempt to maneuver a wheelchair in both a standard and universally designed bathroom.  There is a need for volunteers to help staff the event.  (Paul)
Disability Network/Michigan is coming out with guidelines for recreational areas.  (Paul)
Action Day will take place in Marquette in September.  (Amy)
Project Update
UCP will be doing one larger event in Metro Detroit instead of two smaller ones as originally intended.  It is expected to take place in Southfield on April 27.
Dan and Vickey showed an interest in attending one of the Disability Network/Southwest Michigan workshops.  Paul said it should be fine.

Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers through November.  The amount was higher than projected because one of the project checks had already been sent.  There were no other concerns.

Dan will follow up with Robin to check the status and amount of potential funds for ADA 20th anniversary activities.

Old and New Business

Dan spoke with Linda Williams.  She was unable to attend due to the relocation of her office, but she hopes to be able to attend the next meeting.
Paul suggested a permanent change of quarterly meeting dates from the third Tuesday of the month to the fourth.  Dan added that Tony also has a potential conflict on third Tuesdays.  It was tentatively agreed to change the day, although Dan would contact the rest of the committee to see if there was a conflict.

Co-chair Election
It was decided that nominations for the co-chair positions should be e-mailed to Dan.  Voting will also take place via e-mail.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on April 27th (the fourth Tuesday of the month).
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